
June 5, 2013 
 
Ontario Energy Board                           Minister of the Environment 
P. O. Box 2319                                        77, Wellesley St. West 
2300, Yonge Street                                11th Floor, Ferguson Block 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4                           Toronto, Ontario  M7A 2T5 
 
Attention:  Susi Vogt, Case Administrator 
Attention:  Jim Bradley 
Attention:  Bob Chiarelli, THE NEW ENERGY MINISTER 
 
Re:  OEB File# EB-2013-0031 
 
To all those concerned: 
 
Further to my letters of March 20 (oral hearing request), March 21 (comment to 
the Board), March 26 (subsection Intervenor Status), Submission of our Petition,  
April 12 (fourth letter of comment to the board), April 17 (notice of 25 objections) 
and April 17, 2013 (letter re common sense).   
 
We have tried reason and practicality.  We have tried common sense.  We have 
tried common decency towards others.  We have flat out said NO!  We do not 
want your wind turbines in Wainfleet.   
 
Much like the Obama  U.S.A.  election where if he could not win against his 
opponent he would obliterate them.  Is this what you are trying to do to the 
people of Wainfleet and our countryside?   
 
Anyone with an ounce of common sense who would inspect the proposed Station 
Road site for the wind turbines situated right next to the the airport/parachute 
club could not in all good conscience approve that site.  If this site is approved 
there is going to be a backlash like you won’t believe.  I have in my possession 429 
signatures of Wainfleet residents who are ready to fight!   
 
We do not care how far up the chain of command this is in the government.  We, 
the people of Wainfleet do not want your dam wind turbines here!  It has already 
been established that the mastermind responsible for subjecting us to these wind 



turbines is a criminal and should be jailed accordingly for what he has done to the 
Province of Ontario.  And now, his cohort, Ms. Kathleen Wynne together with Bob 
Chiarelli have decided that the rules will change slightly but only for the 
newcomers.  IT IS WE THE PEOPLE OF RURAL ONTARIO WHO HAVE FOUGHT FOR 
THESE CHANGES AND YOU ARE GOING TO TELL US THAT THEY DON’T APPLY TO 
US.  THIS IS  DISCRIMINATION AND YOU THINK YOU CAN PLAY POLITICS WITH 
OUR LIVES.   BOB CHIARELLI TALKS OUT OF BOTH SIDES OF HIS MOUTH QUITE 
MASTERFULLY.   PERHAPS HE THINKS HE HAS FOUND A WAY TO PROTECT HIS 
CRONIES.   
 
WHAT HAS HAPPENED TO OUR PROPERTY RIGHTS?  WHERE DID THEY GO?  
WHO EXPROPRIATED THEM?  COULD IT BE THE LIBERAL GOVERNMENT?   
YOU PEOPLE ARE BEING UNCOOPERATIVE, UNRECEPTIVE, BULLYING AND 
DISCRIMINATING AGAINST RURAL ONTARIO! 
 
THE ANGER IS BEYOND THE BOILING POINT!!! 
 
Katherine Pilon 
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